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Tena Koutou, 

Easter is just around the corner, well actually, it is at the end of the week. We hope you all have a relaxing and enjoyable long 
weekend filled with delicious treats and family time. 

Our Easter Bake Sale is on Thursday morning (28 March). This is a great chance to purchase those last-minute long weekend 
snacks. The bake sale is outside the Home Campus Office from 8.00-9.00am. 

Just a reminder: School resumes on Wednesday, April 3rd. We can't wait to see all our amazing tamariki back after the long 
weekend break! SKids, our before and after school care provider is open on Tuesday, should you need to book in. More details 
on how to book are contained later in the newsletter. 

Student Achievement Performance - Building on our earlier update on student achievement in 2023, we're excited to share a 
more detailed look at performance across the school and for targeted groups. 

The following table compares student achievement in 2023 with 2022 for both 'All Learners' and 'Māori Learners' (rounded to 
the nearest whole number). 

 Writing Reading Mathematics 

 2022 2023 2022 2023 2022 2023 

All Learners 83% 86% 81% 84% 90% 91% 

Māori Learners 70% 85% 69% 78% 81% 85% 

Every year, we establish clear learning targets to identify student groups with the greatest need for accelerated academic 
growth. These targets are directly informed by the prior year's achievement data for individual students and cohorts. Our 
ultimate goal is to empower all learners to reach their full potential. 

Our 2023 Targets were: 

Target Groups.  Outcome 

By the end of 2023: 

Year 4 cohort will have 80% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Writing 95.65% 

Year 6 cohort will have 80% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Writing 92% 

Year 3 cohort will have 75% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Reading. 76.70% 

Year 4 cohort will have 85% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Reading. 88.4% 

Year 6 cohort will have 90% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Reading. 94.50% 

Year 4 cohort will have 85% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Mathematics. 97.10% 

Year 6 cohort will have 85% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Mathematics. 93.10% 

Māori cohort will have 85% of the tamariki achieving at or above expectation in Mathematics. 84.80% 

 
Based on our recent analysis of student achievement data (2023), we've identified some areas where we can provide additional 
support to help all students reach their full potential. We're developing targeted interventions to address these areas, and your 
child's classroom teacher is happy to discuss them with you in more detail. Please feel free to reach out to schedule a meeting 
at your earliest convenience. Further details can be found in our Annual Implementation Plan on our School Website. 

 

 

Whenuapai School 
Airport Road, Auckland 
New Zealand

Newsletter – 26 March 2024 

mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz


   Whenuapai School Newsletter  |  Tuesday 26 March 2024  |  Term 1 Newsletter 2024  

 

 

Our 2024 Targets Areas are: 

In Reading, the cohorts’ percentage of tamariki achieving At or Above expectation will be: 

• Year 3 = 85% 

• Year 4 = 85% 

• Year 6 = 85% 
In Reading, the percentage of Māori Learners achieving At or Above expectation will be within 5% of the whole school 
achievement percentage. 

In Writing, the cohorts’ percentage of tamariki achieving At or Above expectation will be: 

• Year 4 = 80% 

• Year 6 = 80% 

• Year 8 = 80% 

In Mathematics, the cohorts’ percentage of tamariki achieving At or Above expectation will be”: 

• Year 4 = 90% 

• Year 8 = 85% 

In Mathematics, the percentage of Māori Learners achieving At or Above expectation will be within 5% of the whole school 
achievement percentage. 

While our achievement targets prioritize lifting cohort levels to match the school's overall performance, we also aim to elevate 
the academic achievement of the entire student population. 
 

Fostering our School Values  

In our last newsletter, we touched on the importance of fostering our school values and encouraging positive interactions among 
our tamariki. This week, we'd like to explore this topic a little further, this time focusing on an issue that has become increasingly 
relevant: the use of inappropriate language and the potential impact of online content on the language our tamariki use. 

It's possible that some of the language we've been hearing from our tamariki could be influenced by what they come across on 
platforms like YouTube, TikTok, Instagram, and even some online games. We believe that the increased use of inappropriate 
language, is an important issue that we (school and home) can address together. 

We’d therefore like to take this opportunity to remind you about Linewize - the tool we use to monitor and support students’ online 
behaviour while they’re at school.   

Linewize is a FREE online safety tool available to all our families and here's how it can help you: 

• See What Your Child Sees: Linewize allows you to see a filtered report of your child's browsing activity, including 
websites and search terms. This gives you a springboard for discussions about online content. 

• Spark Conversations: Use Linewize reports to talk to your child about what they find interesting online. This is a great 
opportunity to teach critical thinking skills and discuss online dangers. 

• Set Boundaries Together: Linewize allows you to set website filters and time limits for your child's internet use. Work 
with your child to create a safe and responsible online routine. 

For more information, please visit https://whenuapai.onlinesafetyhub.nz/ 

Our school is proud of the work we do to foster and promote positive relationships and social skills through our restorative PB4L 
approach. We place great emphasis on our core values and provide engaging behaviour lessons to empower students to make 
positive choices. 

With your help and support, we can continue to guide our tamariki on their journey towards responsible online behaviour and 
overall well-being. Thank you for being an important part of our community. 

Have a wonderful Easter weekend! 

Ngā mihi,  
Adam Cels 

 

https://whenuapai.onlinesafetyhub.nz/
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Dates for your diary …. 

Wednesday – 27 March 
Year 7/8 Vaccinations 

Sunday – 07 April  
Shore to Shore Event 

Thursday – 28 March 
8-9am - Easter Bake Sale 

Wednesday - 10 April 
8.15am - FOW Uniform Sale 

Friday – 29 March 
Good Friday – No School 

Thursday - 11 April 
Kahu Market Day 
Kea Team Trip to Market Day 

Monday – 01 April 
Easter Monday – No School 

Friday – 12 April 
Last Day of Term 1 

Tuesday – 02 April 
Easter Tuesday – No School 

 
Monday – 29 April 
First Day of Term 2 Friday – 05 April 

Mufti Day - Autism Awareness 

 

 

  

Last Week of Term….. 

Preparing for the Kakapo Team to move to the 
Senior Campus ….. 
 
Wednesday 10th April: 

• Kahu Team (Year 7&8) will move to the new 
block of four classrooms at the Senior Campus. 

• Bunnings are kindly opening our garden to table 
garden bed with Whaea Sarah and the eco 
warrior team.  

 
Thursday 11th April:  

• Kakapo Team (Year 5&6) will enjoy a fun sports 
day, while their furniture and equipment 
is delivered to the Senior Campus.  

• Kahu Team Market Day 

• The Kea Team (Year 1&2) is visiting the new 
Senior Campus for their Market Day showcase.  

 
Friday 12th April:  

• Last day of term…  
all students will remain 
on their current school 
sites and prepare for our 
Year 5&6 students 
starting Term 2 at the 
new senior Campus.  

 
 

     

Whenuapai School is participating in a 
Transport Pilot for Terms 2 & 3 

We are excited to share that 
Whenuapai School has been 
selected to participate in a 
Transport Pilot organised by the 
Ministry of Education in 
partnership with SportNZ and 
DecarbonEd. 

The programme will empower our students with the tools they 
need to envision and create a low-carbon future. Transport is 
the beginning of this journey. We will utilise our unique carbon 
footprint and data collected through the pilot to understand 
how our staff and students travel to and from school and to 
consider what transport options we want for the future of our 
community. 

Along with our carbon footprint, the pilot programme will 
provide data tools to model potential changes, curriculum 
resources, and a Carbon Neutral School Lead. Congratulations 
to Whaea Sarah for taking on this new role. She will act as the 
conduit between Whenuapai School and the pilot, ensuring that 
we are able to get the most from this valuable opportunity. 

Should you wish to know more about this programme, please 
visit the Emission Reductions in Schools & Kura page, and 
should you have any queries, please contact 
Emissions.Reduction@education.govt.nz 

 

 

https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/carbon-neutral-government-programme-in-new-zealand-schools/
mailto:Emissions.Reduction@education.govt.nz
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Easter Bake Sale! 
Raising Funds to replace 
the Sandpit Shade Sail 

 

sKids - open Easter Tuesday -  CLICK TO BOOK 

 

Library 

Whenuapai School has been able to 
support flood-affected Wairoa with our 
withdrawn library books. Whaea Helen 
drove them down to Hamilton to Wairoa 
local Sabrina, who will pass them on to 
the local community and marae. Sabrina 
said "this is such a brilliant idea. It has 
been a while since we have dropped off 
supplies. Thanks so much". 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Our FOW second hand uniform sale will 

be held on Wednesday, 10 April 2024 
starting at 8:15am outside the  

Admin block. 
 

NW Swimming 

Three of our amazing tamariki competed in the recent NW Swimming Competition held at 
West Wave in Henderson. All three students were fantastic role models for Whenuapai 
School, exemplifying our school values the entire day. 

Walker swam all his events well and qualified for the final of 50m backstroke where he 
placed 5th, narrowly missing out on a top 3 placing required for Ak Champs. 

Grace did super well in some really fast heats, only just missing qualifying for finals. 

Xanthe won her heats and then placed first in the Year 6 girls finals for backstroke & 
freestyle and second in breaststroke. 

Xanthe & Grace also put together a Year 6 girls relay team with Colwill School and took out 
the win in that event as well. 

Huge congratulations to all 
three swimming superstars and 
thank you to Karen, our 
amazing parent helper on the 
day! 

 

 

 

     

Scholastics  
Book Club  

Issue 2 out now! 

 

CLICK HERE 

TO ORDER ONLINE  

 

 

 

 

https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/27-Easter-Tuesday-at-sKids-Whenuapai---2-April-is-a-School-Holiday-sKids-is-open-730am-to-6pm
https://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/book-club-parents/
https://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/book-club-parents/
https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/27-Easter-Tuesday-at-sKids-Whenuapai---2-April-is-a-School-Holiday-sKids-is-open-730am-to-6pm
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Music Lessons at Whenuapai School 
Visit: https://musiqhub.co.nz/ 

 
For more information, contact: 
Gloria Arboleda Martinez 
0274 422 654 
Gloria.arboleda@musiqhub.co.nz 

 
 

For our Policies and Procedures please visit  
SchoolDocs at: www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User – whenuapai  Password – airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is 
the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced 

without written permission from SchoolDocs. 
 

 
 

sKids - Before and After School Care 

 

 

School Notices: 
Staff Professional Development 
Staff professional development is crucial for enhancing teaching 
practices. Thank you to all teachers and support staff for renewing 
their first aid certificates last week. 

We have now commenced our whole school staff professional development program for reading instruction, in 
partnership with Massey University. This comprehensive program spans 80 hours of learning spread throughout the 
year. Our inaugural session was both engaging and focused on the teaching of letter sound acquisition and 
reading/spelling rules. 

 

2024 Parent Handbook 

There is a Parent Handbook 
available on our school website 
with lots of useful information. 

You can check it out by clicking on 
the following link: 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz
/information/general-admin/ 

 

  

 

 

To secure a spot or 
ask any questions 

please contact  
Paul Barry: 

paul.barry@musiqhub.co.nz 

https://musiqhub.co.nz/
file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Documents/School/Newsletter/www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://www.skids.co.nz/locations/whenuapai/
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/
mailto:paul.barry@musiqhub.co.nz
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General Notices: 
 
 
 
 

Staff Professional Development 
Staff professional development is crucial for enhancing teaching practices.  
Thank you to all teachers for renewing their first aid certificates last week. 
We have started our whole school staff professional development for the teaching of reading. We are working with 
Massey University. The contract is for 80 hours of learning spread throughout the year. The first session was a 
great sound focused on the teaching of letter sound acquisition and reading / spelling rules. 
 

                                                                      

  

 

 

 

 

2024 Shore to Shore 
5km Fun Run/Walk 

Sunday - 7th April 2024 
 

https://shoretoshore.co.
nz/register/ 

 
 

https://shoretoshore.co.nz/register/
https://shoretoshore.co.nz/register/

